Meeting Minutes
Continuum of Care of Naples/Collier County-FL606
	Thursday, November 6, 2014
United Way of Collier County, Naples, FL

	Attendees

	Dannielle Brun, H&M/CSSWFL; Fred Richards, Goodwill; Rachel Brandhorst, Collier County; Julian Morgan, The Salvation Army; Kim Grant, Collier County; Robyn Quataert, UWCC; Angela Fisher, CCHHC; Cynthia Rodriguez, Collier County Public Schools; Tom Wedlock, Collier County Sheriff’s Office; Greg Fisher, Collier County Emergency Management; Mary Shaughnessy, Catholic Charities; Jessica Wasko, Providence House; Mark Hahn, Collier County Home Care; Diana Bautista, David Lawrence Center; Kathy Houser, Lutheran Service Florida; Sandra Marrero, The Shelter for Abused Women & Children; Rene Givens, CCHHC

	Prepared by

	Rene Givens, CCHHC; Sandra Marrero, The Shelter for Abused Women & Children

	Agenda

	Old Business

	· Governance Charter
· Coordinated Assessment

· FY2014 CoC Application

	New Business

	· ALICE Report
· HMIS Lead Agency

· Point-In-Time Count

	Approval of Minutes

	Motion to Approve, Dannielle Brun, H& M/CSSWFL; Seconded, Fred Richards, Goodwill

	Old Business

	· Discussion of the governance charter was postponed to the end of the meeting to make sufficient time available for other issues. Rene Givens presented the key points of the governance charter. The governance charter will be distributed electronically one more time with opportunity for additional comments and a one week turnaround time. Voting to approve the governance charter will take place at the December meeting. Further discussion of the composition of the Board took place. Rene Givens expressed concern that the Board requirements could preclude participation by the Hunger & Homeless Coalition at levels previously demanded by inability of other organizations to fulfill leadership positions. Dannielle Brun suggested crafting language that allowed for more than one leadership position by the Collaborative Applicant and the HMIS Lead, but with the statement that every effort to fill the post with representatives of other organizations was taken. Rene Givens will write this and circulate it for suggestions.
· Angela Fisher discussed the need for Coordinated Assessment as she has gained some insight into what other CoCs have been doing. She has reached out to some of the other CoC and will share that information as it becomes available. The important first step is to get everyone who provides general assistance on the “same page” by using the same general form and reducing the need to send clients from one agency to another in search of assistance. The Hunger & Homeless Coalition is addressing the need for ongoing communication and will be working to facilitate better awareness of funding availability and program requirements among CoC partners.

· Rene Givens reported that the CoC application was approved and submitted to HUD. The recommendations of the CoC’s Ranking and Review Committee were unanimous. Youth Haven’s One Family at a Time, Rapid Re-housing project, ranked first. The Shelter for Abused Women and Children’s Transitional Housing project was ranked second. These are both direct services and high priority items in the County’s 10 Year Plan. HMIS ranked third as it is a mandated service. The Planning project was ranked fourth, and is the only new project. There is a high degree of certainty that all renewals will be funded. The Planning project, which has not been funded in the past, is uncertain.

	New Business

	· Jim Warnken of the United Way of Collier County shared his excitement for the release of a study conducted by Rutgers University on behalf of the Florida United Way that describes the ALICE (Asset Limited, Income Constrained, and Employed) population throughout Florida. The study will be released next week. It includes significant data that will support much of the work of United Way and its agencies. Robyn Quataert will be able to forward the document when it becomes available.

· Angela Fisher discussed the current need for an agency with capacity and willingness to manage the HMIS to enter into discussion with the CoC. She and Kim Grant emphasized the opportunities for growth and improved community buy-in that the vacuum created by the change in HMIS Lead. The greatest obstacle is in identifying match. Kim Grant has agreed to work closely with Angela Fisher to identify the broadest possible range of match opportunities to assist the HMIS Lead in acquiring match. The issue of the CoC Lead will also feed into the Coordinated Assessment.  Kim Grant recommended that all CoC member agencies should be expected to make a contribution to the match requirements for HMIS.
· Some duties required  by the CoC managing agency include: 
1. Coordination of CoC and data issues

2. Providing regular data reports

3. Enforcing data collection

4. Ensuring that authorized users of CoC are trained in the system

5. Providing support to CoC participating agencies

6. Acquiring a staff member or contractor who will be responsible for the system
7. Providing supervision of CoC staff

8. Fulfilling match requirement 
· Catholic Charities will continue to manage CoC through April 30, 2015. The new CoC contract will begin May 1, 2015 and will end on April 30, 2016.
· The CoC is viewing the coordinated effort to obtain match funding for CoC as an opportunity for the CoC to unite and strengthen.

· The attendees discussed several scenarios to assist with obtaining CoC match. Angela is researching several possibilities and will back to the CoC with her findings.
· Rene Givens discussed the planning for the annual Point-in-Time Count. The CoC will be conducting a magnet event in Naples and will key into an event in Immokalee by the Health Department to create opportunities to conduct surveys with those who may be homeless or at risk of homelessness. There will be an increased focus on capturing the youth homeless population, especially by engaging the CSSWFL staff. The date of January 29/30 will be confirmed and the CoC will be looking for volunteers, especially bilingual volunteers.
· Tom Wedlock, Rene Givens, and Robyn Quataert are leading the data committee for the Point-in-Time-Count.

	Announcements

	· Angela Fisher shared the events for National Homeless Awareness Week, which include events a candlelight vigil at the Unitarian-Universalist of Naples on November 16 and an open house at Youth Haven on November 20. Angela will distribute fliers via email.
· The Board of County Commissioners made a proclamation on October 28, 2014, during their meeting in honor of National Homeless Awareness Week.
· The Hunger & Homeless Coalition is participating in the opening of the new shelter in Golden Gate on November 24 in the evening stocking the pantry and November 25 in the afternoon. Angela Fisher will circulate a flier and request for volunteers.

	Committee Reports

	There were no committee reports due to time limitations.

	Next Meeting

	Thursday, December 4, 3 pm (tentative location UWCC Offices)

	Adjourned

	5:00 pm

	Amended and Approved 
December 4, 2014


